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World consumer bodies welcome WIPO initiatives 

Consumers International, the worldwide federation of consumer organisations, has joined with other civil society bodies to give a warm welcome to the decision by the General Assembly of World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO) to adopt a WIPO Development Agenda. This is a breakthrough move by the UN body which has been often accused of caring more for the rights of intellectual property (IP) owners than of users, especially those in developing countries. 

The General Assembly voted overwhelmingly to accept the joint resolution by the governments of Argentina and Brazil. The resolution contained many of the ideas proposed in The Geneva Declaration on the Future of WIPO, to which Consumers International and many other consumer advocates were signatories. The draft came out of a two-day conference of the same name organised by the TransAtlantic Consumer Dialogue (TACD).

The meeting, held on 13-14 September, brought together 200 leading experts and stakeholders from academia, industry, NGOs, and governments, as well as members of the WIPO secretariat. Many participants, including Nobel Prize winner Sir John Sulston, promoted the idea of reconciling WIPO’s aims of promoting private IP rights with the UN’s aims of protecting human rights, examining how to balance private rights against the public interest.

Among other things, the resolution commits WIPO to convene meetings open to all Member States and accredited non-governmental organisations (NGOs) to examine the proposals, and to organise a joint international seminar with other multilateral bodies, including UNTACD, WHO, UNIDO and WTO, to take the issues forward. 
Anna Fielder, Director of the Consumers International Office for Developed and Transitional Economies says: ‘The WIPO decision to move on this resolution is good for creators and consumers alike. We particularly welcome the willingness to look at increasing access to knowledge and technology in developing countries.’  

James Love of the Consumer Project on Technology says: ‘For years, WIPO has pushed to expand the scope and level of intellectual property rights, and told developing countries that this would help their development.  Today WIPO supported an entirely different approach, which emphasised free and open source software, public domain goods like the human genome, patent exceptions for access to medicine, the control of anti-competitive practices, and other measures that have been ignored by WIPO for years. It represents a change in culture and direction for WIPO. We are moving forward and WIPO will never be the same.’
Notes for editors and contacts:

· TACD (www.tacd.org) is a forum of EU and US consumer organisations, run by Consumers International. It exists to develop  policy recommendations for the EU and US in an effort to promote the consumer interest in transatlantic policymaking.

· As well as Ben Wallis (contact details above), you can contact James Love (Consumer Project on Technology) for further information, during US office hours, at +1 202 361 3040.


















Press Release





For immediate release


Date: � TIME \@ "dd MMMM yyyy" �06 October 2004�





Contact: Ben Wallis


Consumers International London 


Tel: +44 20 7226 6663 ext.218


Mobile: +44 778 955 7361


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:bwallis@consint.org" ��bwallis@consint.org� 








